
 
UPCOMING MEETINGS/E VENTS :  
• Aug 8, Chamber Mixer at HART 

• Aug 10, DG Reception at Monty & Julia’s 5:30 
pm.  (See flyer pg. 7) 

• Aug 11, Highway Clean-up with DG.  9 am 
behind the Shell Station. 

• Aug 20, Teacher’s Breakfast, 6 a.m. 

• Aug 22, Foundation Board Meeting, 5:00, 
Cambria Pines Lodge 

UPCOMING SPEAKERS :  
• Aug 10, District Governor, Sandy Schwartz, San 

Simeon Beach B&G 

• Aug 17, Bohdi Hodges, Free Library at San 
Simeon Beach Bar & Grill. 

• Aug 24, Nancy McKarney, Membership, at the 
Lodge 

• Aug 29, Club Social at LaTerraza 5:30 (in lieu of 
our Friday, Aug 31 lunch). 

MEMBERSHIP & NEW CLUB DEVELOPMENT MONTH       AUGUST 3, 2018 

Next Week’s Greeter This Week’s Greeter 

Reporter Photographer 

Opening:   Sgt. At Arms, Ron Perry, greeted us with “Hi, 
I’m Ron”.  
Flag Salute:    Dr. Joe led us in the “Pledge of 
Allegiance” 

 

Song:  Ron led us in singing The Theme 
From Green Acres 

 
Invocation:   Sue Robinson, in honor of Julie 
Vasquez, CUHS student on her way to Japan:  
“EXCHANGE isn’t a year in your life, it’s a LIFE in 
a year” and “It’s not a trip or vacation, it’s a second life.”. 

 
 
Lucky Buck:  Miguel Hernandez won the 
Lucky Buck and donated the proceeds to polio. 

Patty Griffin Sue Robinson 

Miguel Sandoval Shari Long 

ON THE MENU  
Salmon 

Reminder, if you will not be at Friday’s 
meeting, are bringing a guest, or want a 

salad (or normally get salad but want 
the regular meal) let Sue know by 8:59 
a.m. on Friday by calling     927-2597, 

texting to 748-2175 or  
emailing sueincambria@gmail.com. 

 
AT SAN SIMEON BEACH B&G 



President’s Messages &  
Announcements 

President Roger was welcomed us with a joke and asked if we 
had any guests.  Julia Rice introduced Micaela, a former 
classmate and friend of daughter Madeleine;  Nancy McKarney 
introduced Judy Salamanca from RC Morro Bay; Chris Cameron 
introduced Andrew Boyd, the new Director at Camp Ocean 
Pines; and, Miguel Sandoval introduced CUHS Exchange 
Student Julie Vasquez and her proud mother, Julie. 

Laudon Rowen told us the annual Teacher’s Breakfast will be 
held on Monday, August 20.  She passed around a sheet for 
people to sign up to do prep on Sunday (8/19) and to prepare 
and serve on 8/20 beginning at 6 a.m. 

Judy Salamanca told us about the SLO County Human 
Trafficking Summit on September 15 from 8:30-2 at Morro Bay 
Community Center.  Register at 
www.sloagainsthumantrafficking.eventbrite.com.   

Pres. Roger reminded us that we are all invited to a social in 
honor of DG Sandi Schwartz on Friday, August 10 beginning at 
5:30 at Monty & Julia Rice’s.  Bring your drink of choice. 

Sue Robinson requested that we bring a book (or two or three) 
to our meeting on July 17 (at San Simeon 
beach B&G).  We will be hearing about a 
Free Library at Cambria Grammar School 
and their need for lots of books.  See Sue 
for a list of suggested books. 

Pres. Roger reminded us that the last meeting of August will be 
a  Rotary Club of Cambria Social on Wednesday, August 29 at 
5:30 at LaTerraza Mexican Grill.  Bring your significant other or 
a friend who might want to meet some fun Rotarians!  Enjoy a 
delicious Mexican Buffet while socializing with fellow club 
members and their guests! 

This social replaces our August 31st Friday meeting.  Cost is $18 
per person for your buffet dinner.  Wine and beer available for 
purchase.   
As is the case for our weekly meeting, let Sue know if you will 
NOT be joining us or will be bringing a guest.  And, according 
the new rule, if you do not let Sue know you will not be 
attending, you will be charged for your meal anyway. 

   
 

Sheriff’s Report 
Sheriff Dick announced he had 
a bad week since he caught Shari 
Long, WITH her pin on!! 

Prior to the official start of the 
meeting, we heard from Julie 
Vasquez, a junior at Coast Union 
High School, who will be spending 
her first semester as an Exchange 
Student in Japan.  Julie, who speaks 
both English and Spanish fluently, 
has already mastered a great deal of 
Japanese in anticipation of her trip.  
She encourages others to consider 
studying abroad and wants to 
represent Cambria and the USA.  
Thanks to Christel Chesney and 
Miguel Sandoval, Julie will be taking 
with her a brand new laptop.  But. 
She could use some more money to 
help with school supplies, uniform, 
travel and meals.  She has set up a 
GoFundMePage at https://
www.gofundme.com/julies-study-
abroad-to-japan?
viewupdates=1&rcid=r01-
153261828217-
86ae2db69a9f4b19&utm_source=int
ernal&utm_medium=email&utm_co
ntent=cta_button&utm_campaign=u
pd_n for those who would like to 
help. 



The Fine Master (Alas...there was no time for our favorite Fine Master) 

Presentation:   Nigerian Culture 

 

Julia Rice gave us a fascinating presentation about Nigeria, the home country of Ore 
Okubadejo,  

the exchange student our club is sponsoring and who will be staying with the Rice’s and 
Porters during her stay.  She explained that Ore is a member of the Yoruba Tribe which 
consists of 40 million people, about 21% of the population of Nigeria.  Ore will be arriving 
here August 15 and will be leaving behind her mom, a Rotarian, and 4 siblings. 

Some interesting facts about Nigeria:   

Nigeria has the highest rate of twin births with 158 twins born per 1,000 
people.  One half of the population is under 15 years wold. 

The name, Nigeria, comes from the River Niger.  Nigeria is multi-cultural with 
500 ethnic groups and multi-lingual with 600 distinct languages.   

Religions:  Muslim 50%, Christian 40%, indigenous beliefs 10% 

Nigeria is the most populist black country on earth. 

Nigeria is home to the 2nd largest movie industry in the world. 

  

Bruce Howard plus Gerry & Paula Porter  told us about some of 
the experiences they have had in Nigeria.  

Thank you all for this interesting program.  We are definitely 
looking forward to meeting Ore and getting to know more about 
her and her country.   



Wednesday, August 29 
5:30—7:00 

LaTerraza Mexican Grill 
Please join us for a fun evening.  Bring your significant other or a friend that might want to meet some fun 
Rotarians!  Enjoy a delicious Mexican Buffet while socializing with fellow club members and their guests! 

This social replaces our August 31st Friday meeting.  Cost is $18 per person for your buffet dinner.  Wine 
and beer available for purchase.   

As is the case for our weekly meeting, let Sue know if you will NOT be joining us  
or will be bringing a guest. 



ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA FOUNDATION 
     The Rotary Club of Cambria Foundation, Inc. (our Foundation) is a qualified 501(c)(3) entity that has 
established a permanent endowment fund, the goal of which is to ultimately generate income sufficient to ease 
the pressure of fundraising. 

     Our Foundation receives the proceeds of fundraisers (e.g. VIVA, Chili Cook-Off Beer Booth, 4th of July 
Smoothie Booth) and allocates those proceeds by formula among the Rotary Club Of Cambria (our Club) 
Avenues of Service and the permanent endowment fund.  Some of the income generated by the endowment is 
also allocated to the Club Avenues of Service. 

     Note that our Club member’s annual dues are remitted to Rotary International and our District 5240 for dues, 
and that our Club member’s annual pledges are used for the operating expenses of our Club. Neither your dues 
nor your pledge go through or to our Foundation. 

     Note also that our Foundation is separate from TRF (The Rotary Foundation), which was established by 
Rotary International and is involved in worldwide projects such as the eradication of polio. 

 

 
Board Members: 

   Chuck Foerster, President 
Matt Clevenger, Vice President 

   Gail Ortenburger, Secretary 
   Linda Sherman, Treasurer 
   Nancy Carr, Director 

Mary Ann Carson, Director 
Mike Griffin, Director 
Bruce Howard, Director 
Steve Ormondroyd, Director  

• Meeting Dates: 
3rd Wed. of the month, 5pm, Cambria Pines 
Lodge -check with Board President to confirm. 

• Access to Box.com: 
If you would like to view Foundation Minutes, 
Agendas, Financials, By-Laws, etc., contact 
the Board President for access information. 

ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA 
President:  Roger Robinson 

President Elect:  Mary Ann Carson 

Club Secretary:  Julia Rice 

Club Treasurer:  Linda Sherman 

Club Service:  Christel Chesney 

International:  Gerry Porter 

Community:  Miguel Sandoval 

Vocational:  Laudon Rowen 

Public Relations:  Otis Archie 

Family of Rotary:  Donna Crocker 

Youth Services:  Richard Torchia 

Awards Chair:  Julie Jenkins 

Past President:  Mike O’Sullivan 

Web Master:  Linda Sherman 

Club Bulletin Editor:  Sue Robinson 

Sargent-At-Arms:  Ron Perry 

Grants Chair:  Patty Griffin 

TRF Director:  Dennis White 

President Elect Nominee:  Chuck Foerster  

Rotary Club of Cambria  

Board Meetings 

Fourth Thursday of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. 

Cambria Pines Lodge 




